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DATE:  October 17, 2019 

TO:  Michael Milliken, Superintendent 
SUBJECT: Districtwide Safety Training Update 
 
 
INFORMATION ITEM 
The Board of Trustees will receive an update on the Districtwide Safety Training. 
 
 
BACKGROUND 
On August 26, 2019, all new administrators, administrative assistants, lead custodians, and other 
identified key district staff attended an all-day training for The Big 5 emergency protocols from the 
Country’s school safety lead at the County Office of Education. 
 
On October 9, 2019, all school sites conducted a Big 5 lockdown/barricade drill, followed by 
student/parent reunification.  
 
On October 14, 2019, the District plans to provide Big 5 training for other front office staff, maintenance 
and operations, as well as yard duty, substitutes, child care providers and other district staff. 
 
Additional safety training will be provided throughout the school year to new employees. 
 
 
 


